


 

 

Allowance Increase 
 
As noted, Council is supportive of an annual increase to the allowances for 
Councillors, Mayor and Deputy Mayor at a rate of 3.5%. 

 
The introduction of the rate cap by the Victorian Government in 2015 was 
intended to be a measure to control the annual increase in rate revenue, with the 
cap applying to the total rate revenue collected by councils. 

 
For South Gippsland Shire Council, rate revenue comprises 55 per cent of total 
income for the 2024/25 financial year. 

 
For the 2025/26 financial year, the Victorian Government has set the Annual 
Council Rate Cap at 3.0%. The inflation figures for the Wage Price Index and 
Trimmed Mean inflation are 3.2%. 

 
Council believes that allowances for Councillors, Mayors and Deputy Mayors must 
remain in line with broader economic indicators such as inflation and wage 
increases. 

 
A 3.5% increase strikes an appropriate balance, keeping pace with these 
indicators while ensuring Council remains within its financial limitations. 

 
Timing of Allowance Increases 

 
The Tribunal’s 2024 Annual Adjustment provided one increase for Councillor 
allowances and two separate increases for Mayor and Deputy Mayor allowances 
for the 2024/25 financial year, on 1July and 18 December. 

 
Council requests that the Tribunal consider only a single increase per financial 
year, as this simplifies the administration of Councillor allowances. Having one 
annual increase on 1 July ensures consistency in budgeting and planning, both 
for the Council and for Councillors, and aids in administrative efficiency. 

 
New Allowance Type – Council Committee Appointments 

 
Council understands that new allowance types are not typically considered as 
part of the annual determination review. However, we believe it is important to 
raise the issue of a new allowance type for Councillors who hold positions on 
Council and external committees. 






